
ST. JOHN NEUMANN CHURCH 
RESTON, VIRGINIA NOVEMBER 29, 2015 

PARISH STAFF 
(NOTE: Please use the 703 area code for all numbers.) 

 

CLERGY 
Pastor: 
Rev. Thomas E. Murphy, OSFS  860-8510 x143 
 

Parochial Vicars: 
Rev. Gerald M. Dunne, OSFS                     860-8510 x159 
Rev. Donald J. Heet, OSFS 860-8510 x157 
Rev. Robert A. Mancini, OSFS 860-8510 x145 
 

In Residence: 
Rev. William N. Dougherty, OSFS 860-8510 x144 
  

Permanent Deacons: 
Deacon Dennis A. Holley 860-8510 x222 
Deacon Atanacio Sandoval 860-8510 x223 
Deacon John A. Wagner 860-8510 x321 
 

ADMINISTRATION 
Administrative Assist. Patty Kwapniewski  860-6147 
Office Secretary Beth Farmer 860-8511 
Hispanic Coordinator  Celia Sandoval 860-8510 x353 
Bulletin Editor Ludy Rauber 390-2353 
  Email: bulletin@saintjn.org* 
Accountant Pat Rau 860-8510 x142 
Parish Nurse Susan Infeld, RN  390-2349 
              Email: sinfeld@saintjn.org 
Facilities Manager        Mark Gosselin   390-2343 
Custodian Sylvia Payne 860-8510  
Custodian Douglas Alvarado 
 

LITURGICAL MINISTRY   
Director of Music C J Capen    390-2352 
Coordinator of Liturgy Patty Bartnick 860-6151 
Secretary Pat Gilbertson 860-6150 
 

FAITH FORMATION  860-2815 
Director Mary B. Lyons 390-2340 
Pre K-8 Angela Davis 390-2345 
Youth Activities 7-8 Kevin McManus 
                                             Email: lifesavers@saintjn.org 
Youth Minister 9-12 Doug Johnson 860-6141 
Secretary Silvia Bustamante 390-2348 
Secretary Betsy Puzzanghero 860-6155 
 

OUTREACH 
Director of Outreach Jo-Ann Duggan 860-6149 
Young Adult Ministry Marie Ruff  
  Email: youngadults@saintjn.org 
 

COUNCIL CHAIRS 
Pastoral Council Mickey Frank 860-8510 x312 
  Email: sjn.pc@saintjn.org 
Finance Council Patricia Maloney 860-8510 x310 
  Email: sjn.fc@saintjn.org 

 

PASTORAL CARE 
 

INFANT BAPTISM: Call to register for the Baptism Class, offered 
monthly. English 703-860-8510; Spanish 703-860-8510, x353. 
 

RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION FOR ADULTS (RCIA): 
Please call Mary Lyons, 703-390-2340, to inquire about becoming 
Catholic. 
 

MARRIAGE: Begin preparation with one or our parish priests at 
least six months before the desired marriage date. 
 

SICK: Please call the office if you know of someone who is 
hospitalized, seriously ill, or home-bound. 
 

*Please Note: Material for the bulletin must be submitted no later 
than Thursday, ten days prior to the intended publication date. 

 
 
THIS WEEK AT SJN... 
 
 

SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 29 
Pro Life Greens Sale After Masses 
Boy Scout Troop 124 Christmas Tree Sales: 9:00am to 9:00pm; 

Lower Parking Lot  
Sunday Coffee: 8:30am; Brown-McCarthy Auditorium 
RCIA Dismissal: 10:00am; Conference Room 

MONDAY, NOVEMBER 30 
FF Classes 
Road to Emmaus: 10:00am; A1/A2 
The Power of Story: 7:00pm; de Sales Chapel 
Grieving Pregnancy Loss During Advent: 7:30pm; Bridal Room 
Lectio for Lectors and Anyone Else: 7:30pm; Youth Room 

TUESDAY, DECEMBER 1 
FF Classes 
Knights of Columbus: 7:30pm; Brown-McCarthy Auditorium 
Niño Jesús: 7:30pm; B1 
Pastoral Council: 7:30pm; Conference Room 
RCIA Catechumenate: 7:30pm; A1/A2 
RCIA Inquiry: 7:30pm; Bridal Room 
Taizé Prayer Service: 7:30pm; de Sales Chapel 

WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 2 
UNWRAPPED GIFTS FOR KIDS DUE TODAY 
FF Classes 
Women’s Newcomers Group: 10:00am; A1 
Angel Choir: 5:00pm; Music Room 
Children’s Choir: 5:30pm; Music Room 
JustFaith: 7:00pm; A1/A2 
Legión de María: 7:00pm; B4 
Spanish Young Adults: 7:00pm; B3 

THURSDAY, DECEMBER 3 
Mothers’ Group Play Group: 9:30am; Early RE Room 
Contemplative Prayer: 7:00pm; Church 
Legion of Mary: 7:00pm; B4 
Life After Sunday: 7:00pm; B1 

FRIDAY, DECEMBER 4 
Praying College Moms: 9:45pm; B5 
Mothers’ Group First Friday: 10:00am; Early RE Room 

SATURDAY, DECEMBER 5 
Christmas Angels Gifts Due 
Créche Display and Fair Trade Sale After Mass 
Boy Scout Troop 124 Christmas Tree Sales: 9:00am to 9:00pm; 

Lower Parking Lot  
Mothers’ Group Living Rosary: 3:00pm; Marian Chapel 
Mothers’ Group: 3:30pm; Bridal Room 
Spanish Prayer Group: 6:00pm; de Sales Chapel 

SUNDAY, DECEMBER 6 
FF Classes 
Christmas Angels Gifts Due 
Créche Display and Fair Trade Sale After Mass 
Boy Scout Troop 124 Christmas Tree Sales: 9:00am to 9:00pm; 

Lower Parking Lot  
RCIA Dismissal: 10:00am; Conference Room 
High School Teens (Agape): 6:15pm; Brown-McCarthy 

Auditorium 
Lessons and Carols: 7:30; Church 
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THE FIRST SUNDAY OF ADVENT 

Prayer and Liturgy 
 

 

WE PRAY for those who have died, especially 

Richard Hardy, husband of Barbara; Anne 
O’Neill, former parishioner; and Thomas Rys, 
husband of Lucinda. 

 

 

 

DEAR PARISHIONERS: 

 
We find ourselves at the beginning of another 
liturgical year. So often the hustle and bustle 

of the commercial aspect of the upcoming holidays clouds 
or totally obstructs the true meaning of why we celebrate at 
this time of the year. What is that real meaning of the 
season other than to deepen our own awareness of what a 
wonderful gift we have received in the person of Jesus 
Christ? 
 
The parish pastoral council is presently using part of our 
monthly meeting to discuss a book entitled “Forming 
Intentional Disciples”. This book argues that the basic 
assumption of most Catholic formation experiences is  
solely to share knowledge. The author, Sherry Weddell, 
states that we have not emphasized an integral part of the 
process of faith development, namely giving people an 
experience of Jesus before we define Him and give the 
essence of Gospel teaching. 
 
Many of us, myself included, were brought into the faith in 
this manner and some have a limited development of an 
experiential appreciation of who Jesus is. Perhaps this 
Advent season could present a renewed opportunity to look 
more deeply into who Jesus is personally for us. 
 
The growth of Pentecostal churches often revolves around 
their personal acceptance of Jesus, not merely in words but 
also in the depths of their hearts. Certainly this is more 
resonate with today’s younger generation but perhaps it 
could be something all of us of any age could make good 
use of.  
 
This is the approach being taken by Pope Francis in his 
daily homilies, constantly encouraging us to open our 
hearts to a true experience of who Jesus is rather than 
solely what we have learned about Him.  Can this be part of 
our Advent experience?   I pray for this for all of us. 
 
 

God bless and Happy Advent, 
 
 
 

Father Tom 

HEARING IMPAIRED? Amplification devices are 

available for anyone having difficulty hearing the Mass. If 
you would like to use one, just ask an usher before 
Mass.  Also, the parish has purchased large-print Sunday 
Missals to help you worship.  If you would like one for 
your personal use contact Jo-Ann Duggan at 
jduggan@saintjn.org or 703-860-6149.  

THIS SUNDAY’S READINGS:  

Jeremiah 33:14-16; 
Psalm 25:4–5, 8–9, 10, 14; 
1 Thessalonians 3:12 - 4:2;  
Luke 21:25-28, 34-36 
 
 

In today’s Gospel, Jesus urges us to live a life of holiness 
so as to experience the glory of His coming. This calls for a 
conversion of our hearts. St. Francis de Sales notes: 
  
As soon as some people see that you wish to lead a life of 
holiness, they might speak of your conversion as hypocrisy, 
bigotry, and trickery. They will say that the world has turned 
against you, and being rebuffed by it, you have turned to 
God. Your friends will tell you that you will become 
depressed, lose your reputation, be unbearable, and that 
your affairs at home will suffer. All this is mere foolishness. 
People spend hours in playing games and think nothing of 
it. Yet if you spend an hour in meditation or get up a little 
earlier than usual in the morning to pray, everyone thinks 
there is something the matter with you. So we must be firm 
in our resolution to live faithfully in God’s love. 
  
When we first have a change of heart, things will seem a 
little strange, as they are new. When we see that the 
mountain of Christian perfection is very lofty, we tend to say 
“O God, how shall I be able to climb it?” Have courage. 
Such feelings will pass, and you will receive countless 
blessings. 
 
We are like young bees who cannot yet fly out among the 
flowers, mountains, or nearby hills to gather honey. Little by 
little, by continuing to eat honey the older bees have 
prepared, the young bees develop wings and grow strong, 
so that later they fly all over the country in search of food. 
At first we cannot fly up high according to our plan, which is 
to be holy. But as our desires and resolutions begin to take 
form and our wings start to grow, we hope some day to be 
able to fly aloft. Let us follow the instructions of holy 
persons of past times, and pray to God to give us wings, 
not only to fly upward during the time of our present life but 
also to find repose in the eternity that is to come.  
 
 

(Adapted from the “Introduction to the Devout Life”,  

St. Francis de Sales.)  
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SATURDAY NOVEMBER 28 
5:00pm James and Mildred Middlemiss,  

         Special Intention 

SUNDAY NOVEMBER 29 
7:30am Mr. and Mrs. William Gillespie, Jr †† 
9:30am Leonard Mandgroc † 
11:30am Sharon Rutland † 
1:30pm People of the Parish 
5:00pm James Schlett, Sr. † 

MONDAY NOVEMBER 30 
9:00am Mary Jeanne Mullin-Buck † 
12:10pm Roger Higgins † 

TUESDAY DECEMBER 1 
6:30am Jeno Guattery † 
9:00am Jack Hachfeld † 

WEDNESDAY DECEMBER 2 
6:30am Kevin Ryan † 
9:00am Michael Anthony Stott † 
12:10pm William Stylos † 

THURSDAY DECEMBER 3 
6:30am Rick Keevill † 
9:00am Joe and Mel McKeever † 

FRIDAY  DECEMBER 4 
9:00am Emil Seliga † 
12:10pm Dr. Joseph Falcone † 
SATURDAY DECEMBER 5 
5:00pm Benjamin Veltri, Jr. † 

SUNDAY DECEMBER 6 
7:30am Richard Keevill † 
9:30am Leonard Mandrgoc † 
11:30am (Church) Mickey Hanuschak † 
11:30am (Chapel) Madison Small † 
1:30pm Juan Rafael Davila † 
5:00pm People of the Parish  

UPCOMING ADVENT PENANCE SERVICES 

Monday, December 14 St. Joseph, Herndon 7:00pm 

Tuesday, December 15 St. John Neumann 7:00pm 

Thursday, December 17  
Our Lady of Good Counsel, 
Vienna 

7:30pm 

Thursday, December 17  St. Thomas à Becket 7:00pm 

Sunday,  December 20 St. Mark, Vienna 7:00pm    

NEXT WEEKEND’S READINGS: Next weekend 

we celebrate the Second Sunday of Advent. Please 
prepare for Mass and the Homily by reflecting on these 
texts from God’s Word:  

Baruch 5:1-9  Rejoice, Jerusalem, and be glad!  The 
glory of the Lord will shine upon you.  The mountains and 
valleys will become a level plain.  There you will walk with 
your God in joy. 
 
Psalm 126: The Lord Has Done Great Things for Us 
This psalm prays for the restoration of the Jewish 
homeland.  The psalmist’s song is a joyful plea that God 
lead the people out of captivity. 
 
Philippians 1:4-6, 8-11  Christ will return.  We are 
moving toward His day.  Paul is convinced of it and 
ardently wants those whom he loves to obtain in full the 
grace of this imminent coming.  That is the object of his 
prayer.  It is also the reason for the demands of which he 
reminds Christians of all times. 
 
Luke 3:1-6  In the framework of the history of earthly 
kingdoms and of the sacred history of the reign of God, 
John receives the mission of pronouncing the long 
awaited prophetic word: God’s salvation is rising on 
humanity. Before this imminent coming, all are invited to 
repent of their sins and to seal their conversion with 
baptism. 

PLEASE PRAY for those who have asked for our 

prayers: Dave Best, Lynn Magrum, Marilyn McCollum, 
and Michael McCollum; and for all who are sick and for all 
caregivers who minister to the sick. 
 
When you call to add a name to our prayer list, please 
leave your name and number as a contact and let us know 
what the illness is. Before calling, please be sure you have 
spoken to the person or a member of the family about 
adding their name—we do not want to inadvertently 
disregard someone's desire for privacy.   
 
Names of those who are sick or injured will be kept on the 
list for three weeks unless you specifically request a shorter 
period of time or call to ask that the name be removed. 
 
Names new to the list this week are presented in 
Boldface type.  

November 30
 

Reverend Robert G. Mulligan, OSFS 

December 1
 

Reverend Thomas E. Murphy, OSFS 

December 2
 

Reverend Michael S. Murray, OSFS 

December 3
 

Reverend Kevin M. Nadolski, OSFS 

December 4
 

Reverend William J. Nessel, OSFS 

December 5
 

Reverend Charles J. Norman, OSFS  

December 6
 

Reverend Thomas P. Norris, OSFS 

PRAY FOR AN OBLATE DAILY 
We continue our daily prayers for the priests 
and brothers in the Wilmington-Philadelphia 
province of the Oblates of St. Francis de 
Sales by praying this week for: 



 

THE FIRST SUNDAY OF ADVENT 

PREPARE YE ~ ADVENT TAIZÉ   
In the season of Advent, the season of preparation and 
waiting for the celebration of Christ’s birth, Taizé services 
will be held in the de Sales Chapel two times this Advent 
season.  Join us this Tuesday, December 1 at 7:30pm, and 
Wednesday, December 16 at 7:30pm. In the midst of 
December busyness, come be a part of this special 
meditative service to help keep our focus on Christ!   

PERSONAL ADVENT WORSHIP AIDS Help 

prepare the way for the Lord this Advent with the help of 
Advent reflections. We are offering “Unto Us A Child Is 
Born”, a recently-published booklet of daily Advent 
meditations and reflections compiled from several of Henri 
J. M. Nouwen’s books. The booklet is also offered in 
Spanish as “Un Nuevo Comienzo”. These prayer and 
meditation aids will be at the table by the Welcome Desk. 
The suggested donation is $1.00. 

OUR LADY OF GUADALUPE 

CELEBRATION!   
 

Please join us on Saturday, December 12, to 
celebrate the Feast of Our Lady of Guadalupe, 
the Patroness of the Americas.  We will start at 
6:30pm with the Rosary, followed by Mass and 
a reception. All are welcome! 
  

¡Celebración de Nuestra Señora de Guadalupe! 
Los invitamos a que nos acompañen el sábado, 12 de 
diciembre a celebrar la Fiesta de Nuestra Señora de 
Guadalupe, la Patrona de las Américas.  Daremos 
comienzo a las 6:30 de la tarde con el santo Rosario, 
seguido por la Santa Misa y una recepción¡Todos son 
bienvenidos! 

LITURGY PRESIDERS NEXT WEEKEND 
Assuming there are no changes, the presiders for the 
weekend of December 5 - 6 are: 

Saturday   5:00pm Father Don 

Sunday   7:30am Father Jerry 

Sunday   9:30am Father Don with 
     Deacon Dennis 

Sunday 11:30am Father Bill 

Sunday 11:30am 
Family Mass 

Father Jerry with 
     Deacon Atanacio 

Sunday   1:30pm Father Francis Russo with  
     Deacon Atanacio 

Sunday   5:00pm  Father Bob 

Schedule of Advent and Christmas  
Liturgies and Services 

  

Taizé Prayer 7:30pm 
Tuesday, December 1  

 Wednesday, December 16 

 

Reconciliation 10:00am 
Saturdays, December 5, 12, and 19 

 

Advent Penance Service 7:00pm   
Tuesday, December 15 

 

Crèche Display 
Saturday, December 5, after Mass 

Sunday, December 6, 8:30am - 3:30pm 

 

Lessons and Carols 7:30pm 
Sunday, December 6 

  

Solemnity Of The Immaculate Conception 
of the Blessed Virgin Mary 

(a Holy Day of Obligation) 

Vigil: Monday, December 7 
5:00 and Spanish Mass at 7:00pm 

Tuesday, December 8, 6:30 and 9:00am, 
 12:10 and 7:00pm     

 

Christmas Sing-Along 7:00pm 
Monday, December 21 

  

Christmas Eve Masses 
4:00 and 6:30pm, Church 

4:00 and 6:30pm, de Sales Chapel (no incense)  

8:30 and 10:30pm, Church 

  

Christmas Day Masses 
9:30 (no incense) and 11:30am; and Spanish Mass at 1:30pm  

 

Daily Masses 
9:00am ONLY on December 28 - 31 

  

Solemnity of the Blessed Virgin Mary, Mother of God 
(a Holy Day of Obligation) 

Vigil Mass: Thursday, December 31, 5:00pm  
Friday January 1, 9:30 and 11:30am 

and Spanish Mass at 1:30pm 

LESSONS AND CAROLS NEXT WEEKEND! 
Prepare for the Feast of Christ’s birth in the heart of the 
Advent season by joining us next Sunday, December 6 at 
7:30pm in the church for a Lessons and Carols service, a 
service of Scripture readings and music in the tradition of 
King’s College, Cambridge. 
  
Listen once more to the age-old stories, from the fall of 
humanity to the promise of the Messiah, and join us in song 
with music of the season. Christmas Caroling and a  
reception will follow. For further information contact CJ 
Capen (cj.capen@saintjn.org). 

mailto:cj.capen@saintjn.org
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Parish Information 
 

 
SEASON’S GREETINGS TO OUR OBLATES 

For your reference, these are the current addresses for Oblates who have served at St. John Neumann Church. 

Rev. Joseph T. Brennan, OSFS 
Christ Our King Rectory 
2810 N. Monroe Street 
Wilmington, DE 19802-3822 
 

Rev Michael Connolly, OSFS 
Salesianum School 
1801 N Broom Street 
Wilmington, DE 19802-3882 
 

Rev. Paul Dechant, OSFS 
Holy Cross Parish 
616 S. Cherry St. 
Kernersville, NC 27284-2718 
 

Rev. Lewis Fiorelli, OSFS 
Our Lady of Good Counsel Church 
8601 Wolftrap Road 
Vienna, VA 22182-5026 
 

Rev. Patrick Kifolo, OSFS  
Our Lady of Good Counsel Church  
8601 Wolftrap Road 
Vienna, VA 22182-5026 

 

 

 

Rev. Anthony Larry, OSFS 
De Sales Centre Oblate Residence 
P.O. Box 43 
Childs, MD  21916-0043 

Rev. Thomas Malloy, OSFS 
De Sales Centre Oblate Residence 
P.O. Box 43 
Childs, MD  21916-0043 

 

Rev. Mark Mealy, OSFS 
St. Anthony of Padua Parish 
901 North DuPont Street 
Wilmington, DE 19805-5310 
 

Rev. Joseph Newman, OSFS 
St. Francis de Sales High School 
2323 West Bancroft Street 
Toledo, OH 43607-1306 

Rev. Patrick O’Connor, OSFS 
Jesus the Worker Parish 
P.O. Box 50909 
Ft. Myers, FL 33994-0909 

Rev. Ed Ogden, OSFS 
University of Delaware 
222 Cheltenham Road 
Newark, DE 19711-3682 

Rev R. Douglas Smith, OSFS 
De Sales Centre Oblate Residence 
P.O. Box 43 
Childs, MD  21916-0043 

Rev. James Turner, OSFS 
Our Lady of the Highways Oblate Res. 
943 Ball Park Road 
Thomasville, NC 27360-2403 

Rev. Michael Vannicola, OSFS 
St. Ann’s Church 
475 9

th
 Avenue South 

Naples, FL 34102-6933 

PARISH JOB OPPORTUNITY  Due to a family 

move for Mary Lyons, the position of Director of Faith 
Formation at St. John Neumann is open. Experience and a 
degree in Religious Education/Pastoral Ministry are 
preferred. Please send a letter of application and resume to 
our pastor, Father Thomas Murphy, OSFS by either USPS 
mail at the parish address or email at tmurphy@saintjn.org. 

THANKS, COOKIE MONSTERS! Thank you for 

the 300 dozen cookies you baked for the Women's #40 
Kairos Weekend at the Virginia Correctional Center in 
Goochland. It was such a powerful weekend! Many 
residents found God's love for the first time while others 
came back to His unconditional love. You can't imagine how 
much your gifts of prayer and cookies meant to these 
women. When the residents saw the prayer chain (with your 
names on it) that reached around the entire chapel, they 
were blown away! When the women arrived at Kairos, they 
were curious, yet skeptical. Sunday, when they left the 
closing and returned to the Compound, they were Sisters! 
Prison is a dark place but when God's light is allowed to 
shine, inmates start to let theirs shine as well. Also, special 
thanks to the teens and children of the parish for their wall 
art (in Kairos we call it "Agape") that brightened our meeting 
room walls. This made a huge difference in the environment 
and helped set the tone for the meetings. 

LIKE TO DECORATE? LIKE TO HAVE FUN? 
We can help you do both at the same time. The Arts and 
Environment Committee is seeking volunteers to help 
decorate our church for Christmas. We have this task down 
to a science now, but are making a few changes and 
maybe a few of you could lend a hand!  First, we will need 
quite a few large and lovely bows that will go on the large 
wreaths that will be hung around the church and building. If 
bow-making is something you are especially adept at, 
please call Wanda Cooke at 703-476-6894 as soon as 
possible.  
 

Our team will come together to decorate on Monday and 
Tuesday, December 21 - 22 between the hours of 10:00am 
and 2:00pm. This is always a fun-filled and rewarding 
experience. Tasks include setting up and decorating trees, 
hanging garlands and wreaths, and spiffing up both the   
church and Brown-McCarthy Auditorium. The schedule is 
flexible, all are welcome, and if you can spare even a few 
hours, please consider joining us. We’d love to see you! 
 

We always are in need of a few ladder climbers. If you 
know of individuals who are willing to climb ladders, 
please be sure they know of our need. If you are 
interested in helping or have any questions about the tasks, 
please do not hesitate to contact Wanda at 703-476-6894 
or at  wanda.cooke@cox.net. 

mailto:wandamcooke@gmail.com


 

THE FIRST SUNDAY OF ADVENT 

 
 
 

Fellowship 
 

ST. JOHN NEUMANN  

HYPOTHERMIA PREVENTION SHELTER 

JANUARY 17-24, 2016 
  

Each year, St. John Neumann hosts area homeless guests 
for a week as part of the County’s hypothermia prevention 
effort. We provide our guests with food, fellowship and a 
warm place to sleep. Our faith partners are St. Thomas à 
Becket and St. Mark Catholic Churches, and Congregation 
Beth Emeth.   
  
The online signup for hypothermia volunteer positions will 
open December 1 and positions will be available on a first-
come, first served basis. Job descriptions can be found at 
the website starting on that date. The link to the signup is at 
www.saintjn.org. If you have any issues with signing up, 
send an email to Pam or Patty at sjnhypo@gmail.com 
  
Adult (ages 18 and older) volunteer positions include:  

 5:00—8:30am: Help serve breakfast and assist guests in 

getting ready to leave for the day; clean up and set up 
for afternoon 

 4:00—9:00pm: On a rotating schedule, help with register-

ing guests and volunteers, monitor hallways, have din-
ner with guests. 

 5:00pm—7:00am: Stay overnight (you do get to sleep for 

a few hours!), providing assistance and fellowship to 
guests. Please consider this job -- it gives you the maxi-
mum time with our guests and is extremely rewarding. 

 6:00—9:00am and 4:30—7:30pm: Drivers and assistants 

using vans provided by FACETS, the non-profit agency 
supporting the shelter, pick guests up from and trans-
port them to local transportation stops. Assistants ride 
with drivers.  FACETS will provide a short training for 
new van drivers on Saturday morning, January 9; time 
TBD. 

Training is required for all new volunteers and suggested 
for those who have not been in the past 2 years.  
Dates: Saturday, January 9 from 9:00—10:30am or 
Monday, January 11 from 7:00—8:30pm. 

  
If you are unable to help on-site, there will be many other 
opportunities to serve the homeless as well.  We are always 
in need of donations of gift cards, clothing, food and other 
supplies. Detailed information will appear in future bulletins.   

ONE STOP SHOPPING FOR CHRISTMAS 

GREENS AND TREES THIS WEEKEND! 
We can help you cross two things off your task list this 
weekend.  As a reminder the Pro Life ministry has fresh 
wreaths, Advent candles and candle holders for sale after 
all Masses. Boy Scout Troop 124 will be in the lower 
parking lot with fresh Frasier Fir Christmas trees of various 
sizes on Saturday and Sunday from 9:00am to 9:00pm.  
They will also be here the same days and times next 
weekend, December 5th and 6th. 

SPECIAL EVENTS DECEMBER 5 - 6 Don’t go home 

without stopping after Mass at the Brown-McCarthy Audito-
rium to visit the parishioner Crèche Exhibit and Fair Trade 
Sale. Father Tom will bless the crèches after the 9:30am 
Mass Sunday morning.  The Fair Trade Sale offers unique 
Christmas gifts and will accept credit cards. 

CORNERSTONES GIFTS FOR KIDS AND 

CHRISTMAS ANGEL GIFTS ARE DUE SOON 
 

The unwrapped and tagged presents for the 
Cornerstones Gifts For Kids program need to be 
returned no later than Wednesday, December 2. If you 
are unable to meet that deadline, please contact Mary Kay 
Crain at crain.family@verizon.net or 571-643-1026.  
 

The wrapped and tagged Christmas Angel gifts need to 
be returned to the parish by the weekend of December 
5 - 6. These are the same children who benefit from your 
generous support of the Birthday Club.  

“HOLDING HOPE: GRIEVING PREGNANCY 

LOSS DURING ADVENT” is a devotional series for 

those who grieve infant loss, miscarriage, infertility, stillbirth 
or the trauma of abortion. Society doesn’t often recognize 
the lifetime of grief that accompanies these losses. Share 
time with other parishioners who also walk this walk on 
Monday evenings, November 30, December 7 and 14. It is 
not necessary to attend all sessions. Please RSVP to 
Susan Infeld, our Parish Nurse at svinfeld@aol.com for 
important additional instructions if you plan to attend.   

ONGOING FELLOWSHIP AT SJN: 

 Sunday Coffee Join us for coffee, juice, muffins, and 
fellowship each Sunday from 8:30—11:30am. All are 
welcome!  

 9:00am Daily Mass and Fellowship: Following Mass 
in the Chapel, join us in the Bridal Room for coffee and 
cookies. 

 Knights of Columbus: Are you a male, age 18 years 
or older and a practicing Catholic, and wish to embark 
on a journey that emphasizes faith, fraternity, and 
fellowship with a real commitment to service in our 
community? If so, please consider becoming a member 
of the K of C Family of Man Council #7566.    Take that 
first step and contact us at info@kofc7566.us.    

 Life+Savers: On the 3
rd

 Saturday of every month, 7
th
 

and 8
th 

graders gather for a special, fun time between 
3:00 - 4:30pm.  Each Sunday evening, we meet in the 
Youth Room for about one-half hour after Faith 
Formation classes. Contact Kevin McManus at 
lifesavers@saintjn.org.                                   continued                                                             
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On-Going Fellowship (cont’d) 
 

 Mothers’ Group:  Join us for weekday, evening and 
weekend playgroups, nights out, special events and 
more.  Membership is open to all new, veteran and 
expectant caregivers of small children. Membership is 
free and participation is voluntary in all group activities. 
For more information please send email to 
momsgroup@saintjn.org. 

 Praying College Moms: Join us on the 1
st
 Friday 

morning or the 2
nd

 Thursday evening for shared prayer, 
support and fellowship. For information about morning 
sessions,  email gallo.kellymarie@gmail.com, and for 
evening sessions email ksmonroe 58@gmail.com. 

 Shawl Ministry: On the afternoon of the third Sunday 
of every month we gather to pray, talk, and create 
beautiful handmade shawls for those who are ill or 
grieving. Contact Teresa Westhues at 703-969-8430 to 
join or request a shawl. 

 Women’s Newcomers Group: Have you just moved to 
the area? Consider joining our new support group, 
meeting weekly during the day.  For information, email 
Megan Murphy at megan.murphy218@gmail.com. 

 Young Adults: If you are in your twenties or thirties 
and are looking for a community to socialize, do service 
and pray with, then come join us! For more information, 
email Marie Ruff at youngadults@saintjn.org.  

YOUNG ADULTS: Watch here for upcoming year-end activities 

for singles and couples in their 20s and 30s. Unless otherwise 
noted, for more information on any event, or to be added to the YA 
email distribution list, email Marie Ruff at  saintjnya@gmail.com. 
 
 

 Saturday, December 5, 7:00pm: Young Adult 
Christmas Party Potluck at Megan and Greg's home. 
Eat, drink and make merry with other young 
adults at our Christmas party potluck! Bring 
your favorite holiday food or drink, come 
decked out in your most festive attire for our 
ugly Christmas sweater contest, and 
decorate (and eat) Christmas cookies. See 
the weekly email for more information. 
R S V P  t o  M e g a n  a t 
hollinsalto@googlemail.com. 

 Sunday, December 13: Enjoy faith and fellowship as 
we attend the 9:30am Mass as a group, followed by 
brunch at Red's Table at South Lakes Shopping Center. 
We'll meet in the front of the church around 9:20 so we 
can all sit together. We will make a reservation in 
advance so email Laura at llgodlewski@gmail.com or 
Matt at mjfaltynski@gmail.com to let them know to 
expect you. 

 Saturday, January 16 - Monday, January 18: Young 
Adult Service Retreat with DeSales Service Works, 
Camden, NJ: Join the young adults of SJN and OLGC 
for our annual service retreat to make a difference for 
the poor and marginalized in America's poorest city. 
Contact James at jbarmstrongiii@gmail.com to express 
interest or with any questions. 

50+ CLUB ACTIVITIES: For more information on any 50+ 

Club event, please email Pat Bossie at grankidsx9@aol.com or 
call 703-620-3747. Remember to call Pat to make reservations for 
every event you are attending to ensure accurate headcounts. 
 

Save The Dates: 

 Tuesday, January 12: Lunch at Artie’s in Fairfax 

 Thursday, February 11: Valentine’s Lunch at Clyde’s 

 Tuesday, March 15: St. Patrick’s Lunch - TBD 

Watch future bulletins for more information! 

THINKING OF ADVENT?  Advent begins this 

Sunday, November 29! This also marks the beginning of a 
new Church Year — Happy New Year! Study the Sunday 
Scriptures to make them more meaningful as part of your 
Advent journey by joining the Road to Emmaus Bible 
Study. The group will study the Sunday readings during the 
week and then gather to share reflections in a casual 
discussion on Mondays at 10:00am on November 30, and 
December 7, 14, and 21.  All are welcome! For more 
information, contact John at 703-273-7112 or 
saintjnrte@gmail.com . 

ONGOING ADULT FORMATION OPPORTUNITIES:                     
 

 Welcome Home   Are you a “returning” Catholic or 
perhaps thinking this may be your home? See the 
brochure on the hallway table and on the parish website  
www.saintjn.org under Welcome. 

 Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA) 
Interested in being Catholic? Do you have questions?  
A group of inquirers meets on Tuesday evenings. 

 Contemplative Prayer There is quiet prayer together 
every Thursday evening at 7:00pm. We also meet on 
the second and fourth Thursdays of the month at 
10:00am with Lectio Divinia. The simple format is 
explained each time we gather. Information is on the 
parish website. All are welcome. 

  Road to Emmaus Bible Study This group meets at 
10:00am on Mondays, for prayerful discussion of the 
Sunday readings. Background information and 
discussion questions are provided. For more 
information contact John White, 703-273-7112 or 
saintjnrte@gmail.com. 

 Bible Study for Mothers With Young Children This 
group  meets on Fridays from 10:00 to 11:30am, with 
child care provided.  Email Christy Cottrell for more 
information at christylc23@gmail.com. 

 Power of Story - ’Spirit’  the word in the context of the 
word; presented by Bill Stott, on Mondays at 7:00pm in 
de Sales Chapel. 
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THE FIRST SUNDAY OF ADVENT 

HIGH SCHOOL YOUTH MINISTRY (AGAPE) 
Doug Johnson 
703-860-6141 

djohnson@saintjn.org  

OUR THANKS TO  

GLORY DAYS GRILL 

FOR SPONSORING AN AD 

IN OUR WEEKLY BULLETIN 

UPCOMING AGAPE EVENTS: Mark your calendars for the 

following exciting, fun-filled upcoming Agape or Agape related 
events and make plans to attend: 

 Sunday, November 29 – NO High School Teen Night (Agape) 

– Thanksgiving Break 

 Sunday, December 6 - High School Teen Night (Agape) – 

6:15 – 8:00pm, Brown- McCarthy Auditorium 

 Saturday, December 12 - Mini Work Camp: 9:00am - 3:00pm; 

Meet at Parking Lot 

 Sunday, December 13 - High School Teen Night (Agape) – 

6:15 – 8:00pm, Brown- McCarthy Auditorium 

MINI WORK CAMP –  Calling all teens and adults! 

Make a difference in someone’s life. Would you like to help 
those in need, learn some new skills, do hands-on basic 
home repairs and have fun? If your answer is yes, sign up 
and join us for the Mini Work Camp on Saturday, December 
12 from 9:00am - 3:00pm! No experience is necessary – 
help bring hope by sharing your Christian love with those in 
need in our community. Permission slips are required! 
Contact Phyllis Rienzo by phone at (703) 795-0339 or e-
mail at prienzo@verizon.net for a permission slip and more 
information. 

NOVEMBER MINI WORK CAMP – Thank you 

and God  Bless you to our hardy crew of teens and adults 
that participated in the Mini Work Camp on November 14. 
This dynamic and talented group replaced major sections of 
a fence at a townhouse owned by Cornerstones. Great 
effort and work was provided by Teens: Will Jones, Emilio 
Vasquez, Stephen O’Donnell, Margaret O’Donnell, Sarah 
Mamros, Justin Vosburgh, Nicole Dionderos, Michael 
Cadena and Blake Marcey and Adults: Pat Schambach, 
John Feroldi, Mark Emery, Bill Behan and Jim O’Donnell. 
Your unselfish donation of your time and talents has 
provided much needed support, help and benefit to those in 
need in our community. Special thanks to Phyllis Rienzo for 
her sterling efforts in coordinating the mini-work camp 
program. The efforts of this dedicated and hard working 
troupe have truly made a difference in the lives of others! 

SJN HIGH SCHOOL TEEN MINISTRY EMAIL 

LIST: Contact Doug Johnson at djohnson@saintjn.org if you 

wish to be placed on the SJN Teen Ministry email list. This is a 
great way to learn the latest information on events, programs and 
opportunities to serve in our high school youth program.  

STEWARDSHIP REFLECTION “But when these signs begin 

to happen, stand erect and raise your heads because your re-

demption is at hand.” (LUKE 21:28) 
We celebrate Advent each year in preparation of the birth of Jesus, His 
first coming, as we await his second coming.  In this Advent season, use 
the sacrament of Reconciliation to strengthen your relationship with Jesus.  
It’s never too late. 

Weekly Stewardship data was unavailable at time of publication and will be 
provided in later bulletins. 

SEARCH RETREAT – EXCITING NEWS! Mark your 

calendars now! All High School Juniors and Seniors are 
invited and encouraged to take time out from their busy 
schedules for a weekend of quiet reflection, spirituality, self-

d iscover y,  f r i endsh ip  and 
fellowship at our annual Search 
Retreat. It will be held from Friday, 
December  18 to Sunday, 
December 20 at the Concord 
Retreat House in Yellow Spring, 
West Virginia. Search is a unique 

opportunity to learn more about yourself, God and your 
community while having fun and making new friends. 
Registration forms and permission slips are available on the 
table outside the Faith Formation Office. Permission slips 
must be completed to participate. This retreat is open to all 
juniors and seniors. You don’t have to be a member of 
Saint John Neumann Church or Catholic to attend so invite 
and bring your friends! Cost is $125 – scholarships 
available if unable to pay. If you have any questions, or 
need further information, please contact Doug Johnson by 
phone at (703) 860-6141 or e-mail at djohnson@saintjn.org.  

SJN Weekly Stewardship 
 

   

 

ñWe must have patience  

with all the world,  

but first with ourselves,  

for it is how we keep our  

souls in peace.ò 
 

                                                               St. Francis de Sales 
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